
EDGARTOWN BOARD OF ASSESSORS MEETING MINUTES  04-29-2019 
 
PRESENT: Donna L. Goodale, Chairman of the Board; Alan Gowell, member of the Board; Jo-Ann 
Resendes, Principal Assessor; Cindy Sherman, Administrative Assistant, EdPierce Data Collector; and  
John Schaefer and Pamela Zilly 
 
The Chairman brought the meeting to order at 2:55pm. 
 
John Schaefer and Pamela Zilly came in to discuss why they feel their property is overvalued 
compared to other property similar to theirs.  Alan explained thatsales analysis over the last couple of 
years has indicated an increase in value for their style of home and for the higher value properties in 
general. Properties in the neighborhood were discussed.  Mr. Schaefer let the board know he feels his 
house is only worth at most eight million dollars.  
 
Jo-Ann let the board know Vision will starting the software upgrade on June 7,2019.  The entire 
database will be moved to Vision’s servers and thus unavailable here in the office for about two 
weeks until the installation of the new software and converted database on about June 20th. 
 
The Board voted to go into executive session to review abatement applications and to return to the 
regular meeting:  Ms. Goodale - yes, Mr. Gowell – yes. 
 
Executive session began at 3:25PM and the board returned to regular session at 5:09PM. 
 
The Board voted on the following abatement applications: 
 Hayman, Elizabeth –TR  parcel 20D-276.1 abated $1,091,800 
 Cohan, Heather   parcel 29A-20  abated $275,000 
 
 Two applications were denied, and three applications were deemed denied by inaction. 
 
The next meeting will be posted for May24, 2019 at 3:00PM. 
 
After motion made and seconded, the meeting was adjourned at 5:17PM. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted: 


